
 

Response to Questions on the FY 2012 Budget 
 
 
 
Request By: Supervisors Herrity and McKay 
 
Question: Please provide additional information on the $48.0 million “Reserve Available” on the 

School Operating Fund Statement. 
 
Response:   The following response was prepared by Fairfax County Public Schools: 
 

The $48.0 million listed as reserve available is the Virginia Retirement System (VRS) 
reserve and the employee compensation reserve established when the FY 2011 budget 
was adopted. As part of the FY 2011 Approved Budget, FCPS created the following two 
reserves: $3.0 million Employee Compensation Reserve, to address employee 
compensation needs in FY 2012; and $45.0 million Virginia Retirement System Reserve, 
to address future VRS payments. 

 
The creation of a compensation reserve, approved by the School Board, acknowledged 
the need to competitively compensate employees, who have not received step or cost-of-
living increases for the past two years. The creation of a VRS Reserve is the result of the 
state decision to decrease the VRS rate, in FY 2011 and FY 2012, to mitigate state budget 
cuts to localities with the condition that school systems are required to repay the deferred 
amounts with interest over a 10-year period, beginning in FY 2013. The state decision to 
decrease the VRS rate resulted in a lower contribution for FCPS of $53.1 million for 
FY 2011. As part of the FY 2011 Approved Budget, and in anticipation of higher 
required contributions in future years, the School Board and County Board of Supervisors 
supported the creation of a reserve using the savings from the VRS rate decrease. The 
FY 2012 Advertised Budget reflects an ending balance in the VRS reserve of $75 
million, comprised of expenditure savings from both FY 2011 and FY 2012 due to the 
lower VRS rate, which is projected to be insufficient to meet the future actuarial rate 
increases and the required repayment. 

 
Since the County has been responsibly funding their employees’ retirement, by creating a 
FCPS VRS reserve, the School Board and the Board of Supervisors have adopted a 
fiscally prudent approach to address the state decision to underfund VRS. The School 
Operating Fund Statement on the following page details both FY 2010 and FY 2011 
approved budgets and the FY 2012 Advertised Budget as updated for the Board of 
Supervisors budget meeting with the School Board on March 15, 2011. 
 



 

 


